







headsherald

SIR THOMAS BOTELER CHURCH OF ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL, GRAMMAR SCHOOL ROAD, WARRINGTON, WA4 1JL | 01925 636414 | INFO@BOTELER.ORG.UK

VOLUME 39 | DATE 8TH JULY 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you are well. I have been outside on the school field this morning watching all of our students and staff compete for Sports Day in lots of different challenges. All students and staff are members of one of six Houses, which has made this years sports day the most competitive sports day to date. It's great to see everyone so motivated and working collaboratively, embracing eachothers strengths and weaknesses and working together as a team to achieve their goal of winning for their House.

Immunisations

The Immunisation team will be in school on Wednesday 13th July doing catch up immunisations for all year groups who may have missed any vaccinations. Your child will only be vaccinated if you have given consent and they were unable to be vaccinated on the day.

Parent Governor Election

We recently sought nominations for two Parent Governors. We have received four applications for the two positions. Therefore, a secret ballot is being held. Please vote using this link https://forms.office.com/r/r2iH1HJwTB

You must only complete one electronic ballot form per parent. You can vote for two candidates. Do not vote for more than two candidates as this will invalidate any votes cast on your form. Please click this link to view the candidate statements STB-Gov-Candidates-July-2022.pdf (boteler.org.uk)

If you are unable to vote electronically, please contact Miss Morris, Clerk to the Governors for a paper ballot jmorris@boteler.org.uk This can be posted back to school or hand delivered. Closing date for voting is at 4pm on Friday 15 July 2022.

Year 5 Taster Day

Next week we welcome Year 5 students for their taster days. Students will have the chance to take part in lessons, have a tour of the school and listen to musical performances.

Priestley College

Year 10 students will be attending Priestley College as part of their post 16 programme on Thursday.

Year 11 Parents - National Careers Service exam results and next steps webinars for parents and carers

Throughout the summer, the National Careers Service is running a series of webinars for parents and carers of young people who are expecting their exam results this August. They will be able to learn more about how to support their children with advice about choices and careers, including useful information sources, advice for results day, and a Q&A with a panel of experts. The webinar schedule is now available.

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/exam-results-101-what-you-need-to-know-as-parents-and-carers-tickets-

342681428377?aff=TeacherBulletin?utm_source=28%20June%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19

Have a lovely weekend.

Beverley Scott -Herron

Headteacher